Dear Jane,
Thank you very much for the revised contract.  For the most part we are in agreement and we should be able to proceed to signing quickly.  There are, however, a few points that need to be sorted out in order to finalize this contract.  First there are still a number of places in the document that use the acronym WAC rather than ICRAF.  This should be easy to solve.  Going point by ppint on the rest of the issues here is a list of what I see as outstanding:

Section 4:  Cost estimate

I notice that the budget does not add up.  Additionally KARI had communicated that they would ask ICRAF to handle the purchase of equipment and transfer this part of the budget line to our budget.  I have asked Lou Verchot to put together a table summarizing his understanding of the budget and he has provided the following.  In the table he has cited the page within the draft budget that we received at the time of the appraisal mission.  Please have a look and see how this matches up with the final budget.
	Line item
	 
	Page in budget
	Amount

	Enhanced capacity for C finance
	DT2
	 

	 
	Gases study
	
	38000

	 
	Institutions study
	
	37500

	Intra Community Activities, Research trials, and Biodiversity Conservation
	DT4
	 

	 
	Field team costs
	
	24000

	 
	ICRAF staff costs
	
	37500

	 
	
	
	 

	Monitoring and evaluation
	DT5
	 

	 
	Equipment
	
	76800

	 
	ICRAF services
	
	104300

	 
	
	
	 

	Total
	 
	 
	318100


Section 5: Reporting

Point 1 suggests that the deliverable during the first year is 4 baseline reports.  Given the delays in this contract, collection of field data has not yet begun in the blocks.  If we begin in January, data analysis for two of the blocks will still be ongoing in July.  Therefore we suggest that the contractual deliverable be only 2 reports and we will strive to accelerate the work and exceed this target.

Section 6: Publication of results:

Lou has indicated several times that seeking permission from KARI before publication of results is inappropriate.  We do agree however to inform KARI prior to submitting materials for publication.

Section 7: Publicity

Again Lou has raised this point several times.  ICRAF conducts a number of activities to inform the media on the Centre’s work and we often talk about many of our projects.  We cannot single out this project as one that we will not talk about publicly.  We do however understand KARI’s concern and want to honor that.  Therefore we suggest changing the wording to reflect that ICRAF will inform KARI prior to making such a communication.
If any of these issues are not clear or if you feel that there is a need for consultation prior to finalizing the contract, we could meet during the week of 9 January t sort them out.  I look forward to finalizing this contract with you at your earliest convenience.

Best regards

Dennis Garrity

